
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

IACLE Asia Pacific Activity Summary Report – August 2020 
 
IACLE Korea 
 

Professor Kyoung Hee Park visited 
Kyung Dong University on 2 August to 
prepare both students and IACLE 
member Professor Daejong Kim for the 
IACLE Student Trial Exam. This 
institution will be conducting the STE on 
IACLETOP. 20 students attended the 
contact lens update session. 

Since most optometry schools in Korea 
do not have clinics, students cannot see 
patients. During the visit Professor 
Kyoung Hee Park encouraged the use 
of the IACLE Case Reports for teaching 
since this indirect experience through 
various case reports will be useful and benefit the students in this COVID situation.  

  
 
 
IACLE Indonesia  
 
FIACLE Abdul Halim shared his experience on how to conduct student assessment before and after 
COVID on the 16 August. He introduced a local online assessment program similar to Microsoft and 
Google formats that can be used to score students. IACLE Regional Asia Pacific Coordinator Dr Cheni 
Lee facilitated the discussion session. Twelve IACLE members from the seven optometry schools 
attended the session.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://global.kduniv.ac.kr/


 
 
 
Feedback from a student: “Thank you Abdul Halim for sharing and IACLE for facilitating this session, 
we learn new things every time we meet. Great session! 
 

 
 
IACLE Member Update from the Philippines  
 
FIACLE Fakhruddin Barodawala was invited to present on ‘Contact lens aftercare’ on 27 August by 
FIACLE Dr Maria Concepcion Anda who is the program coordinator from the Faculty of Optometry, 
Centro Escolar University, Philippines. 145 interns from the graduating class attended the session. 
This collaboration of sharing resources online helps students to be better prepared in their clinics. 
 

    

https://www.ceu.edu.ph/

